
 
 

   
Attachment: Community Safety Working Group Recommendations. 

September 25, 2023 
 
President James E. Ryan  
Madison Hall  
University of Virginia  
Charlottesville, VA 22904-4224 
 
Dear President Ryan: 
 
This letter acknowledges our receipt of the Community Safety Working Group’s report of recommendations for ways the 
University can partner to strengthen community safety in our region.  
 
We are pleased to support the recommendations outlined in the report. The charge for the Community Safety Working 
Group asked members “to identify ways to improve community safety, leverage existing resources and services, and 
recommend activities that have the greatest potential for immediate impact on our local community.”  
 
The Community Safety Working Group and President’s Council recommends that the following broad recommendations 
be used to bring to fruition this charge.  

1. Create protective community environments. 
2. Enhance place-based programming and access to care. 
3. Improve coordination and information flow among community members, service providers, schools, and law 

enforcement. 
4. Connect youth to caring adults and activities. 

 
You will note in the attached report that under each of these items, there are a number of recommendations that seek 
to achieve these goals. To best strategize for implementation of the Community Safety Working Group 
recommendations, this report includes a tiered list of short-term, mid-term, and long-term recommendations that can 
guide next steps. We want to highlight that we envision the University prioritizing and taking action across all three of 
these phases, especially the recommendations that are expected to take longer to implement, and with a strategic focus 
on working in partnership with existing programs.  
 
Thank you in advance for you and your team’s thoughtful review of this report. We look forward to hearing 
next steps. 
 
Yours in partnership, 

 
Harold Folley and Cristine Nardi (on behalf of President’s Council members, pg. 2) 
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PRESIDENT'S COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 
Harold Folley, community organizer for the Legal Aid Justice Center (co-chair) 
Cristine Nardi, executive director, Center for Nonprofit Excellence (co-chair) 
Taison Bell, associate professor, UVA Health 
Allexis Cooper, junior community organizer, Public Housing Association of Residents 
Sophie Gajadhar-Smith, fourth year student, UVA Batten School of Public Policy and Leadership 
Bonnie Gordon, associate professor of music, faculty director, UVA Equity Center 
Brennan Gould, president and CEO, Charlottesville Area Community Foundation 
Eric Irizarry, director of equity, family, school and community relations, Albemarle County Public Schools 
Kaye Monroe, founder and consultant, KDM Coaching & Associates 
Louis Nelson, vice provost for academic outreach and professor of architectural history, UVA 
Dawn Niles, marketing specialist, UVA Health 
Siri Russell, associate dean of diversity, equity & inclusion, School of Data Science, UVA 
Ridge Schuyler, dean of community self-sufficiency programs, Piedmont Virginia Community College 
Martha Trujillo, rehousing manager, Habitat for Humanity 
Erika Viccellio, executive director, The Fountain Fund 
Kyndall Walker, fourth year student, UVA 
Patrick Wood, sourcing specialist, UVA 
 
President's Council Ex Officio Members 
Ben Allen, executive director, UVA Equity Center 
Tracy Downs, Chief Diversity & Community Engagement Officer, UVA Health 
Kevin McDonald, Vice President for Diversity, Equity, Inclusion and Community Partnerships, UVA 
 
 




